
Press release: Foreign Secretary
discussions on Iran nuclear deal with
Iranian and European counterparts

Foreign Secretary Boris Johnson travelled to Brussels today (11th January)
for high-level meetings focused on the Iran nuclear deal. He was joined in
his discussions by Iranian Foreign Minister Mohammed Zarif, French Foreign
Minister Jean-Yves Le Drian, German Foreign Minister Sigmar Gabriel and EU
High Representative for Foreign Affairs Federica Mogherini.

Speaking ahead of the meetings, Foreign Secretary Boris Johnson said:

The UK has always been clear: the Iran nuclear deal is a crucial
agreement that makes the world safer. It is vital that we continue
to work with our European partners to preserve the Iran deal, and
with it the security and prosperity it is bringing to the people of
Iran and the world. It is those shared interests which will drive
our discussions in Brussels.

Of course there are areas where we disagree with Iran, not least on
its destabilising regional activity and its ballistic missile
programme. This will be an important part of our conversation.

I will be making it clear to Foreign Minister Zarif, on the subject
of the recent protests in Iran, that the right to peaceful
demonstration within the law is central to any truly thriving
society. I will also raise all of our Iranian dual-national
consular cases.
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